
School Advisory Council Minutes 
Ponte Vedra High School 
Media Center – 4:30 p.m. 

 
 
Attendees Present: Nick Athanaseas, Paul Wilkinson, Mark Procopio, Linda Maberry, Eric Wendell, 
Anna Grace Keller, John Noel, Elizabeth Paul, Erica Marino, Fred Oberkehr, Angela Hunter, Cindy 
Saleeby 
 
 
Minutes: The April 2021 minutes were read and accepted.  One correction to the minutes was in the Principal’s 
update regarding scheduling for the school year 2020-2021 school year, it should have read the 2021-2022 school 
year. Change was noted and minutes were approved. Motion to accept was made by John Noel and seconded by Eric 
Wendell. 
 
Principal’s Update: Dr. Oberkehr welcomed members to the first meeting of the 2021-2022 school year. 
The following topics were discussed: 
SAC Needs Assessment 
Mission Statement: The Mission Statement was revised two years ago. Mentioned that he would like to work on 
revising our current Vision Statement. 
SAC Survey Results:  
One area of concern was students and college enrollment. Jennifer Lee, James Johnson, Katie Collazo and Jodi 
Rolison held a workshop on writing college essays. 
PTO: This summer our PTO held parent meetings throughout the summer.  
AP Test Results – 90% AP  Calculus, 94% AP Biology, 90% AP Physics  
School Improvement Plan will be reviewed with SAC committee at the October meeting 
COVID Update: We are still quarantining students, but we are not seeing as many cases as last year. This could be 
due to students being vaccinated or have already had COVID. 
Dismissal: Parent pick-up and bus dismissal is running smoother than the first few weeks of school.  
Metro Town: Due to COVID we have not been able to have students participate in Metro Town, he would like to 
see this re-instated. The program is student led and helps students deal with high emotional topics.  
SAC Budget: Last year we purchased laptops and carts they have been received and are in the classrooms. 
Homecoming Events: Our homecoming game is scheduled for October 8th. At this time, we will not be having a 
homecoming dance. We will still crown our Queen and King and the pep rally will be held as scheduled. 
 
Angela Hunter discussed the following: 
SAC Overview: Reviewed the SAC timeline. By-laws were given to members to review and will be approved at the 
October meeting. 
Character Counts: Mrs. Hunter is the representative for PVHS. This program has been a part of the SJCSD for 20 
years. 
Character Chats: Character Chats include discussions with students on the following topics – mental health issues, 
bullying and fairness.  
 
Meeting Adjournment:  A motion was made by John Noel to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Elizabeth 
Paul. Meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m. 

APPROVAL SECRETARY:  Cynthia Saleeby/October 8, 2021 
     Signature/Date 

             
 


